1/18/10
To: 
Jay Hobgood, Chair, CAA


Rebecca Harvey, Chair, CCI

From: 
Mark Shanda, Chair – University Level Advisory Committee on the General Education Curriculum (ULAC)
RE: Proposed Semester Based General Education Requirements

I am pleased to forward to both of you two documents for your respective committee’s consideration.  The first is entitled “The Curricular Experience at The Ohio State University” which describes the foundational curricular expectations for any undergraduate student, and the second entitled “ULAC Semester Based General Education Requirements” which provides a 14+ course template of proposed requirements for students to successfully achieve the goals of a general education.  Both of these documents were unanimously approved as our recommendation to CAA and CCI at our regular committee meeting on January 12, 2010.
As you are aware, an expanded ULAC committee has been meeting weekly since September to respond to our charge to “advise the Council on proposals to revise the GEC.”  The significance of this aspect of our charge was greatly increased with the decision by the university to commit to the semester based schedule system in autumn of 2012.  Over the course of our quarter together, we focused our attention on three broad themes:

A. Content – What is General Education (GE) intended to achieve?

B. Structure or Architecture – What is the manner that students and faculty engage in the receipt and delivery of General Education (GE) requirements on a semester schedule?

C. Interpretation or Marketing – How do we effectively describe the General Education (GE) Program to students, faculty, staff, alumni, parents and the general public?

What we provide you today, we believe addresses all three of these themes.  The “Curricular Experience” document speaks to the content of GE, builds upon the original “Babcock” report and links GE with specialized study programs, including majors, minors, certifications, and other advanced curricular combinations.  The “Requirement Sheet” articulates a semester-based delivery scheme that provides sufficient breadth and enables some depth to align with student and advisor needs for the multiple majors available across the university.  Further, the combination of these two statements provides a framework for interpretation of the GE requirements that is less complex than our current quarter-based model yet has contains greater flexibility and student choice.

Some aspects of the proposed model that are particularly helpful are:

1. The ability of the “Open Option” courses to align math and science foundational experiences for B.S. students without the need for GE exceptions
2. For both B.S. and B.A. students to make curricular choices that can nearly complete a minor in a wide variety of disciplinary areas
3. The option of the “Education Abroad” experience to serve as a component of the GE 
4. The option of “Service Learning” courses to serve as a component of the GE 
5. A hopeful reduction in the need for “lucky charm” identifiers with the proposed structural combinations of Social Science courses into two rather than three categories, and the Global Studies course requirements into one rather than two groupings.
Our recommendation results in a General Education requirement that is 36%-48% of the total units needed for graduations (assumed to be 121), reducing the overall scale of GE and better aligning our program with our peer institutions.  Additionally, although we undoubtedly have missed some past or present nuance, we feel that the majority of all undergraduate programs can work with this template with the goal of having one set of GE requirements across the university.  

There is much detail beyond the proposed shell that is yet to be developed, but we have identified two critical next steps that will need to be addressed in the very near future by the appropriate curricular bodies. 

1. Assuming adoption of the shell, the GEC goals and objectives that have been developed for each of the current categories will need to be reviewed, combined, and in some cases written anew to align with the proposed new program.  These specific goals and objectives will provide further clarification to the nature of each of the proposed new requirements.  

2. We have spent some time discussing the state mandated acceptance of the level “3” score on advanced placement exams and the impact of this action on the general education.  A variety of strategies have been identified to better embrace this policy change, but clearer guidance on this subject is needed before any specific recommendation can be made.
We now look forward to both of your committee’s review of our work, stand ready to assist in future tasks to further develop the GE, and anticipate a spirited dialogue across the campus.

Thank you in advance for your attention to our recommendations.
